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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

We have lived at 1309 1/2 “D” street since 1979.  We have, of course seen many changes. We are seniors now and
find the horrifying traffic on our lovely D street almost impossible to deal with.  If the city approves this disturbing
and totally unacceptable measure for nothing but out of state greed and money you will be responsible for turning
Petaluma’s beautiful “D” street into a terrible mess with accidents, noise, even deaths.  Please pay attention to the
people who live on D street and not the loathsome developers.  Ginger Irwin and Harry Nieuwboer
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